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Another year is winding down, and we are now counting the days until our 60th Annual Meeting on January 3-6, 2006.  The meeting will be held at The Westin Hotel in Providence, RI. It will be our first joint meeting with the Northeast Aquatic Plant Man  agement Society (NEAPMS) who will be holding their 7th Annual Meeting. We are expecting good attendance since both NEWSS and NEAPMs groups are close to size in membership numbers, so make your reservations now to attend the meeting. Providence is a new meeting location for both groups, and I think you’ll find The Westin and its surroundings an outstanding meeting location for our organizations.  

The theme of the meeting is “Bridging Technology with Partnerships in Aquatic and Terrestrial Weed Control.”  Renee Keese (NEWSS Program Chair) and Marc Bellaud (NEAPMS Program Chair) have organized a joint symposium on “Aquatic and Terrestrial Weed Control” on the first afternoon of the meeting. It will discuss various topics of interest on invasive aquatic and terrestrial plants and management programs. An interactive aquatic and terrestrial weed identification workshop will follow the joint symposium. NEWSS and NEAPMS groups will then conclude the days activities with a joint social gathering.  These are some of the events planned for interaction between our organizations.

Group meetings will continue throughout the remainder of the conference with various breakout sessions and symposiums. Mike Fidanza has organized a special symposium on education and outreach. It will address “how-to-use” information technology and future direction of teaching, extension, and continuing education from both an academic and industry standpoint. Randy Prostak and Todd Mervosh have also organized a special symposium on ornamentals that will discuss the latest weed management practices and new products for the industry. Read the articles in this newsletter for more information about the program, and you can find the full program posted on our website.  

The Westin Providence is a landmark of the city located in the heart of downtown. Meeting attendees will be offered a convention room rate of $109 and $5/day valet parking. The hotel is easily accessible from I-95 if you are driving, only 10 miles from TF Green Airport if you are flying, and only one block from the Amtrack Station if you can travel by train. The hotel is connected to Providence Place Mall offering world-class shopping, a food court and numerous restaurants, and entertainment with a Dave & Busters and theaters to include an IMAX. The hotel is also walking distance of many fine restaurants, major sporting events, historical sights, and an array of local attractions. You can contact the Providence Visitor Information Center at 1-800-233-1636 for information about events and activities that are going on during the time of our meeting. I think you will find Providence to be a very accommodating meeting location.  

I also invite you to attend our annual business meeting where we will vote on the herbicide resistance resolution and begin to discuss going forward into the next decade of our history. It has been an enjoyable and eventful year as President of the society. I want to thank all the Executive Committee members and other members who have worked so hard on society activities during the year. It has been my honor to serve the society as President, and I’m looking forward to seeing everybody in Providence.   

Deadlines! Deadlines!
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Annual Meeting Pre-registration

December 16, 2005
Hotel Room Reservations:

Westin Providence
December 16, 2005
[image: image15.jpg]



Annual Meeting - Pre-Registration
[image: image16.png]


Brian Manley

Secretary/Treasurer ian 

It is that time of year. Our annual meeting is right around the corner, and the program should be interesting and unique, while still maintaining our core strength. I hope you will join us in Providence, RI. It is again time to register for the meeting. The registration process will be similar to that of years past. We are still not completely electronic, so you will still have to mail in your registration forms with payment by check. The registration forms are included with this newsletter, and you will need to fill in and print out the appropriate form and mail it back to Brian Manley at the address on the form. There are several forms, so be sure to select the appropriate one. There is one form for regular, student and retired members; another form for distinguished members; and also a one-day registration form for those interested in attending only one of our special symposia (described elsewhere). Registering for the entire NEWSS meeting also includes membership dues, while a one-day registration for one of the symposia does not include membership. The registration fees are listed on the forms, but if you have questions please contact Brian Manley. The deadline for pre-registering is December 16, 2005, so please get your registration forms filled out and submitted early. Pre-registering makes the process smoother for everyone. Don’t forget that if you are unable to attend the 2006 meeting but are still interested in maintaining your membership and supporting the society, there is a line on the forms for the non-attending membership fee of $30.00.  

In addition to meeting registration, we are offering for sale the 60th  volume of the Proceedings for the meeting, which will include all abstracts submitted prior to the meeting. The printed copy of the Proceedings will cost $25.00, and you can add a CD copy of the Proceedings (in Adobe Acrobat Reader format) for $5.00. You will need to buy the printed version in order to get the CD.  
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Annual Meeting - Hotel Reservations
Reservations can be made by calling the Westin Providence (401-598-8000) or simply click the following link:

2006 NEWSS NE WEED SCIENCE


Room rates are guaranteed until December 16, 2005.
Guests can access the site to learn more about the event and to book, modify, or cancel a reservation from November 08, 2005 to December 30, 2005.
Driving Directions to the 
Westin Providence
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From Hartford: Take Route 6 East to Route 10 North and bear right to downtown. At the first set of lights turn right and at the next set of lights turn right again. The hotel is on the right.


From New York: Take Interstate 95 North. Take Exit 22A and head towards downtown. At the first set of lights turn right and at the next set of lights turn right again. The hotel is on the right.


From Cape Cod: Take Interstate 195 West to I-95 North. Take Exit 22A and head towards downtown. At the first set of lights turn right and at the next set of lights turn right again. The hotel is on the right.


From Logan International Airport (Boston): Take Interstate 93 South to Interstate 95 South. Take Exit 22A and head towards downtown. At the second set of lights turn right and at the next set of lights turn right again. The hotel is on the right.
NEWSS 2006 Annual Meeting
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Renee Keese

NEWSS Vice President
Our program is busy without being overwhelming. The membership should find that they can attend multiple sessions of interest with less overlap this year. We have a total of 115 papers submitted. Wednesday morning January 4th we will kick-off with our poster session followed by the General Session where our Award winners will be announced. Then we will hear from Dr. Ernest Delfosse with an update on Weed Control Programs in ARS. The afternoon session with be a joint symposium with the Northeast Aquatic Plant Management Society (NEAPMS), dealing with Aquatic and Terrestrial Weed Control. There are some excellent talks scheduled and GCSAA credits will be available to attendees, including area golf course superintendents. This session will be followed by a workshop on weed and algae identification – there will be live specimens for viewing.  And to close out Wednesday we will have a joint social with the membership of the NEAPMS. Thursday morning our traditional breakout sessions are scheduled plus there will be an Education and Outreach symposium focusing on methods of outreach. And finally Friday morning, along with our traditional breakout sessions, there will be a symposium on Recent Advanced in Nursery Weed Management along with our traditional breakout sessions. This session will also be open to nursery growers.  We’re looking forward to an excellent meeting in January!

Please review the condensed program below, along with the committee meeting schedule. Check the website for additional details!

2005 NEWSS Annual Meeting Condensed Program
TUESDAY, JANUARY 3, 2006

12:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.
Committee Meetings (see committees for locations)

1:30 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.
ME/PA NEIPM  Project Group Meeting, Blackstone

4:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.
Drop off photos for photo contest at Registration Desk
Narragansett Prefunction 

6:00 p.m. – 10:00 p.m.
Posters Set-Up, Narragansett Ballroom A

6:00 p.m. – 10:00 p.m.
Commercial Displays Set-up, Narragansett Ballroom A

5:30 p.m. – 6:00 p.m.
Program Committee - Section Chairs: brief meeting                Executive Boardroom

7:00 p.m. – 10:00 p.m.
Speaker’s Preparation Room Providence, Coat Room

5:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m.
Graduate Student Mixer, Governor’s Suite

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 4, 2006

7:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m.
Speaker's Preparation Room, Providence Coat Room

7:00 a.m. - 8:00 a.m.
Poster Judging Committee Meeting, Blackstone

8:00 a.m. - 10:00 a.m.
Posters (Authors present),  Narragansett Ballroom A 

8:00 a.m. - 10:00 a.m.
Commercial Displays,    Narragansett Ballroom A 

8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.
Job Placement Room, Providence Coat Room

10:00 a.m. - 12:00 noon
General Session, Narragansett Ballroom B

10:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon
NEAPMS session,  Narragansett Ballroom C

12:00 noon – 1:00 p.m.
Award’s Luncheon, Agora Restaurant

1:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m.
Research Posters (Authors not present) and Commercial Displays, Narragansett Ballroom A 

1:00 p.m. – 4:50 p.m.
Joint Symposia with NEAPMS, “Aquatic and Terrestrial Weed Control”, Narragansett Ballroom B/C

4:50 p.m. – 5:45 p.m.
Plant and Algae ID Workshop, Narragansett Ballroom B/C

5:45 p.m.-7:30 p.m.
Joint Social with NEAPMS,   Providence Ballroom

THURSDAY, JANUARY 5, 2006

6:30 a.m. – 8:00 a.m.
Past Presidents’ Breakfast. Agora Private Dining Room

7:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.
Speaker's Preparation Room, Providence Coat Room

8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.
Job Placement , Providence Coat Room

8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.
Research Posters (Authors not present) and Commercial Displays, 
Narragansett Ballroom A 

8:00 a.m. – 11:00 p.m.
Education and Outreach Symposium, Providence II/III

8:00 a.m. - 11:15 a.m.
Vegetables and Fruit, Bristol

8:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon.
Weed Biology and Ecology, Providence I/IV

8:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon
Ornamentals, Kent

8:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon
NEAPMS Session, Narragansett Ballroom C

1:00 p.m. – 4:15 p.m.
Agronomy, Providence I/IV

1:00 p.m. – 4:15 p.m.
Turfgrass and Plant Growth Regulators,  Providence II/III

1:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.
Conservation and Forestry,  Bristol

3:00 p.m. – 4:30 p.m.
Student Paper Judging, Blackstone

4:30 p.m. – 5:45 p.m.
NEWSS Annual Business Meeting, Narragansett Ballroom C

5:45 p.m. – 6:00 p.m.
Weed Science Field Days Meeting, Blackstone

5:45 p.m. – 6:30 p.m.
Collegiate Weed Contest Meeting, Blackstone

               FRIDAY, JANUARY 6, 2006

6:30 a.m. - 7:00 a.m.
Executive Committee Breakfast (Old and New), Executive Boardroom

7:00 a.m. - 8:00 a.m.
Executive Committee Meeting (Old and New), Executive Boardroom
7:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon 
Speaker’s Preparation, Providence Coat Room

8:00 a.m. - 10:00 a.m.
Posters (Authors not present), Narragansett Ballroom A 

8:00 a.m. – 10:00 a.m.
Commercial Displays, Narragansett Ballroom A

8:00 a.m. - 12:00 noon
Job Placement Room , Providence Coat Room

8:15 a.m. – 9:45 a.m.
Agronomy, Bristol                     

8:15 a.m. – 10:00 a.m.
Turfgrass and Plant Growth Regulators, Providence II/III

8:30 a.m. – 12:15
Symposium: Recent Advances in Nursery Weed Management Providence I/IV

10:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. Poster and Commercial Displays  Breakdown, Narragansett Ballroom A
NEWSS Committee Meetings
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

Tuesday, January 3, 2006
3:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.
Executive Boardroom 
Friday, January  6, 2006
6:30 a.m. - 7:00 a.m.
Executive Committee Breakfast (Old and New) , Executive Boardroom

7:00 a.m. - 8:00 a.m.
Executive Committee Meeting (Old and New), Executive Boardroom 
PHOTO JUDGING COMMITTEE 

Tuesday, January 3, 2006
5:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m.
Providence Coat Room
PROGRAM COMMITTEE 

Tuesday, January 3, 2006
5:30 p.m. – 6:00 p.m.       Executive Boardroom


    (Moderators, Section               Chairs, and Chair-Elects)

AWARDS COMMITTEE 

Tuesday, January 3, 2006
5:00 p.m. - 5:30 p.m.
Blackstone
STUDENT PAPER JUDGING COMMITTEE 

Tuesday, January 3, 2006
5:30 p.m. - 600 p.m.
Blackstone

POSTER JUDGING COMMITTEE 

Wednesday, January 4, 2006
7:00 a.m. - 8:00 a.m.
Blackstone
WEED SCIENCE FIELD DAY COMMITTEE

Thursday January 5, 2006
5:30 p.m. – 5:45 p.m.
Blackstone

COLLEGIATE WEED CONTEST COMMITTEE

Thursday, January 5, 2006
5:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m.
Blackstone
PAST PRESIDENTS' BREAKFAST 

Thursday, January 5, 2006
6:30 a.m. - 8:00 a.m.
Agora Private Dining Room

NEWSS REGISTRATION

Tuesday, January 3, 2006
4:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m.
Narragansett Prefunction

Wednesday, January 4, 2006
7:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.
Narragansett Prefunction 

Thursday, January 5, 2006
7:30 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.
Narragansett Prefunction

Friday, January 6, 2006
8:00 a.m. - 10:00 a.m.
Narragansett Prefunction

Abstract and Program Brochure Update
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Hilary Sandler
Editor
Abstract Submission: The maiden voyage of abstract submission for the 2006 annual meeting via the web site supported by Host Depot went very well. Almost 90% of all abstracts received were sent and received via the website. Many members sent e-mail versions as back-up file if something seemed suspect on the web site. Of the problems that were reported, several people had trouble logging on due to password issues, others received a “page not displayed” error or the abstract was not visible in the text box, and some submitters were not members and were not permitted to log onto the website.  We will be continuing to work with Host Depot to improve the site. I am currently serving as Webmaster for the NEWSS site. If you had specific issues that we should be aware of concerning the website, please contact me.  If you have items or issues that may be appropriate for listing under the “Headline News”, please call or e-mail me as well.

Limited Number of Programs will be Printed: The meeting programs brochures are costly to print and mail to the entire membership. In an effort to reduce costs incurred by the society, the Executive Committee decided to mail meeting programs out to current members and invited presenters only. A very small supply of programs will be available at the meeting.  Thus, if you receive a program brochure in the mail, it is critical that you bring your 2006 Program Agenda Meeting Schedule with you to the meeting in Providence. In all likelihood, you will NOT be able to get a second copy at the meeting site. 

Other Meeting Information: The Westin Hotel is developing a link for us that will be placed on the NEWSS website. This will take you to information that will help make your stay in Providence more pleasant.  Transportation information and hotel reservation information should be available. Check the NEWSS website for new updates.

Proceedings can be ordered when pre-registering for the meeting. You can order the hard copy ($25) or the hard copy plus a CD for $5 extra. Again, remember to bring your mailed program brochure with you to the meeting!

2005 NEWSS Weed Contest
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David Johnson

Contest Coordinator

The North Eastern Weed Science Society student contest was held at Penn State University’s Southeast Research and Extension Center near Landisville, Lancaster County, on July 26.  A total of 45 graduate and undergraduate students participated from eight universities.  The universities represented were Clemson, North Carolina State, VA Tech, Penn State, Cornell, SUNY-Cobleskill, Guelph, and Nova Scotia Ag College.  All students participated in weed identification, unknown herbicide identification, sprayer calibration, and farmer problem events.  The overall event was organized by Dave Johnson, manager of the Penn State research farm, and the specific events were headed up by Bill Curran (farmer problems), Dwight Lingenfelter (unknown herbicide identification), Jo Anna Hebberger (weed identification), and Rick Schmenk (sprayer calibration). Over 40 volunteers, including faculty, staff, students, extension educators, and industry sales and research reps helped with the contest as judges, farmers, scorekeepers, etc. Many thanks to all of the students, coaches, event coordinators, and volunteers who helped make this event a success.

In response to student and coach requests to broaden the scope of the contest to include more weed biology and basic science, some rules were changed on an experimental basis in the weed identification and unknown herbicide identification events. Rather than simply identifying a particular weed, the students also had to choose the correct biological or ecological characteristic of the weed from a list of four characteristics, only one of which was correct. These characteristics included growth habit, area of origin, biocontrol, method of reproduction, botanical terms, life cycle, etc. For the unknown herbicides, in addition to identifying the herbicide, chemical class, and mode of action, the student also had to choose a chemical or physiological property from a list, only one of which was correct. Such properties included water solubility, soil sorption, translocation patterns, etc.  Jacob Barney, graduate student representative on the NEWSS Executive Board, is conducting a survey of coaches and students to determine response to these rules changes and evaluate if they should be made a permanent part of the contest.

In the farmer problem event, an attempt was made to move away from agronomic problems involving strictly herbicides.  There were scenarios such as invasive weed management in a riparian zone, biology/ecology of invasive weeds in a forest setting, organic weed control, Christmas trees, turfgrass, and vegetable crops, in addition to agronomic crops.

The overall results were as follows:

Graduate Division
1st place team:  NCSU (Walter Thomas, Whitnee Barker, Wesley Everman)

2nd place team:  Clemson (Mayak Malik, Prashant Jha, Marcos Oliveria)

3rd place team:  VA Tech (David McCall, John Willis)

1st place individual:  John Willis (VA Tech)

2nd place individual:  Wesley Everman (NCSU)

3rd place individual:  Prashant Jha (Clemson)

Undergraduate Division
1st place team:  Guelph team B (Andrew Chisholm, Brian Gowan, Chrissie Schill)

2nd place team:  Guelph team A (Phil Aitkin, Gerald Pynenborg, Jim Burns)

3rd place team:  Cornell (Kristine Averill, Cameron Douglass)

1st place individual:  Gerald Pynenborg, Guelph

2nd place individual:  Jim Burns, Guelph

3rd place individual:  Brian Gowan, Guelph

Total contest expenses were $3914.38, all of which was covered by NEWSS. The 2006 contest will be hosted by DuPont at their farm in Maryland.

Incoming NEWSS Secretary/Treasurer

[image: image5]
Chris Becker has been a member of the NEWSS since 1993 when he began conducting field research for American Cyanamid Co. and later for BASF.  Since 2003, he has been conducting applied agricultural research for large and small clients within the contract research company he founded, BAAR Scientific LLC. Chris enjoys conducting research in the diverse agricultural crops, as well as, the turf/ornamental and vegetation management segments. Chris Becker has a B.S. in Botany from University of Vermont (1979), a M.S. in Plant Pathology from University of Massachusetts (1983), and a Ph.D. in Plant Pathology from Cornell, (1990). Chris looks forward to the responsibilities as Secretary/Treasurer for the NEWSS, as he has previous experience with the series of officers for the Northeast Division of American Phytopathology Society, Secretary/Treasurer (1996), Vice President (1997), and President (1998). Chris lives in Romulus, NY, where he enjoys cross country skiing.

Commercial Displays
David Spak

Sustaining Membership Chair

All Sustaining members of the NEWSS are eligible and encouraged to participate in the Commercial Display Session at the Annual Meeting in Providence. This session is held in conjunction with the Poster Session, beginning Wednesday January 4th, and is an excellent opportunity to inform the attendees of your services and products.  

Table space for displays can be reserved by contacting the Sustaining Member Chairperson:

David Spak

919-549-2715

david.spak@bayercropscience.com
The deadline for reserving space is December 16, 2005.  Display items and packages may be delivered directly to the hotel prior to the meeting at the following address.  Ship items to arrive after January 1st or within 2 business days of the meeting to avoid any hotel delivery and storage fees. 
Have proper labeling on the packages and include the hotel address:
The Westin Providence

One Exchange Street

Providence, RI 02903
Select one of the following:

1. Overnight Guest Packages – Hold for “Guest Name and Arrival Date”

2. Group Packages – Hold for “Company, Group and Convention Name and Date, January 3-6, 2006.”
Placement Service
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NEWSS Photo Contest Rules
Photographs may be submitted in slide, print, or electronic media. If submission is in electronic format, the contestant is responsible for providing the appropriate means for viewing the image(s).

·    Contest is open only to members of the NEWSS
· Subject of photo is to be any photogenic subject that is associated with Weed Science
· Each contestant may enter up to 5 photographs, but can win only one prize
· Prints should be no smaller than 35 sq. in. or no larger than 80 sq. in.; prints should be mounted
·    Slides must be in a 2” x 2” mount that will fit in a standard carousel slide tray, labeled as to which side goes toward the screen
· Label all photographs with name and address

· Prints should have a business card that will be attached to the mat for display after judging
· The Photo Contest Committee will judge all submissions
·    Judges will consider subject, composition, technical aspects, and overall appeal
· Prizes include certificates and $100 for first place, $50 for second place, and $25 for third place
·    Contestant does not have to be present to win
·    Entries will be returned to the owner after the contest

Photo entries may be submitted in person to the Narragansett Prefunction Room in the Westin Providence no later than 5:00 p.m. Tuesday, January 3, 2006. Entries also may be mailed to the Photo Contest Chair with delivery scheduled no later than December 21, 2006:
Grant Jordan

A.C.D.S. Research, Inc.

9813 Glenmark Road

North Rose, NY 14516

315-587-2140

gljordan@usadatanet.net
Graduate Student Workshop
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Jacob Barney

Graduate Student Representative

The annual meeting is rapidly approaching, and hopefully all students were able to submit their titles/abstracts for paper and posters presentations while entering in the contest for both events.  Remember, just by entering the paper competition you receive half of your hotel room bill paid for by the society, and better yet a chance to win cash ($200)!  An additional chance for cost saving exists again this year by working at the registration desk with Brian Manley and Chris Becker. This was quite successful last year and Brian would love more students helping.  By helping at the desk for blocks of time (1-2 hours) NEWSS has agreed to decrease your meeting registration by 25%. Please contact Brian Manley or Chris Becker to set up a time during the meeting to work the registration desk.
The graduate student mixer will be held in the Governor’s Suite at the Westin on Tuesday (January 3) evening from 5:30-6:30pm. The theme for this year’s mixer is “Ethics in Weed Science Research: What Should We Be Doing?” Many of us work with potentially dangerous germplasm – invasive weeds, herbicide resistant/tolerant weeds, genetically modified weeds – while there are few, if any, regulations as to how we should be handling the research.  For example, most invasive weeds are not regulated at the state or federal level, which allows the relatively free transport and use.  What should we do with the weeds after our research is finished?  How should we design our field experiments to remove the chance of out-crossing to wild populations?  Many of our universities do not have protocols in place to handle these questions.  Therefore, to help address these issues I have arranged for several researchers to discuss their philosophy on research ethics and what measures they take in their own programs. To date, Dr. Mark VanGessel (Univ. Delaware) will speak on herbicide resistant/tolerant weeds, Dr. Toni DiTommaso (Cornell Univ.) and Dr. Mike Burton (NC State) will talk on invasive weeds, and I am currently contacting industry reps and government officials to speak on their respective protocols.

The mixer will begin with a brief discussion from each speaker followed by a question answer session. We will also have pizza, beer, and sodas. Check the registration desk for the room number. Please plan to attend as the mixer is a great chance to meet other weed science students, and perhaps we could all go across the street to a restaurant-bar afterwards.
WSSA Report 
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Jeff Derr

WSSA Representative
Annual Meeting: Now is the time to preregister for the WSSA annual meeting to be held in New York City February 12-16, 2006. If received by December 5, member preregistration is $250, student preregistration is $180, and nonmember preregistration is $350.  If one waits until between December 6 and January 19 to preregister, these costs rise to $350, $230, and $450, respectively.  Registration onsite is $405 for members, $280 for students, and $505 for nonmembers.  So there definitely is an incentive to preregister early.  The preregistration and onsite registration costs for guest/spouse are the same - $75.  One can preregister for the meeting online; under News and Headlines click on “online registration for annual meeting”. Alternatively, one can download the preregistration form (available on the WSSA website under News and Headlines “Download PDF Mtng registration”) and mail it to: WSSA Meeting Manager, Registration 2006 Annual Meeting, P. O. Box 7050, Lawrence, KS 66044-7050.

Hotel costs at the Marriott Marquis in New York are $175 plus tax, single or double.  To reserve a hotel room, call 800/228-9290, mention that you are with the Weed Science Society of America, and ask for the convention rate.  Alternatively, you can fax a hotel reservation form (available on the WSSA website under News and Headlines “Download PDF Mtng registration”) to 212-704-8930 or mail it to: New York Marriott Marquis Times Square, 1535 Broadway, New York, New York 10036.
There will be a workshop on statistical analysis of dose-response curves Sunday February 12, 2006 from 8 am to 5 pm. The cost is $150 per person. Registration is limited to 20 people so send in your preregistration early if you wish to participate.
There will be five symposia a the meeting: Grass weed resistance, natural products in weed management and biology, obtaining grant funds, advances and regulatory implications of modeling environmental fate and exposure assessment of pesticides, and challenge of minor crop weed control and future direction.

The Marriott Marquis is located on Times Square in the heart of the theater district (on Broadway between 45th and 46th).  If you are interested in seeing a show, you can find out what's playing and buy tickets here. There is a theater in the hotel. Other Broadway theaters are very close, some essentially across the street so most Broadway shows will require a very short walk from the hotel. Discount tickets (most are half price) the day of the show are available across the street from the hotel.  Tickets to plays are readily available while musicals are in higher demand and thus discount tickets may or not be available depending on the show. The deadline for abstract submission was October 1. Any questions on the program should be directed to Dale Shaner, Program Chair.

WSSA Electronic Voting
Donn Thill, WSSA Past President

WSSA Members: I am making a special plea for your help. This is the first year that WSSA is using electronic voting for election of officers. Your Board of Directors made this change hoping it would increase membership participation in the voting process.  If you have not voted, please take time now to vote by following the directions provided below.  Voting ends on December 1, 2005.  Thank you for taking time to vote for our elected officers, who will be involved in the leadership of WSSA for the next several years.     

Instructions for voting: You will need to go to the member section of the website.  You can find this by selecting "Directories" in the left hand column of the front page, and then clicking on "Membership."  You should be at a screen requiring member log in.  Each member has a six digit number (the system will automatically fill in two leading zeros or you can put them in).  The password is your last name in lower case (unless you have changed your password).  

Once logged in, you will see "Ballots and Surveys" on the left; click there and then click on "Officer elections."  Then I can't emphasize enough - READ THE DIRECTIONS!  I'm giving them to you here in advance as well:

For each office, you may vote for one of two candidates. "No Response" choice is also counted as a "vote", assuming that you do not have a preference, so you cannot go through the entire ballot and then go back and vote. Since you will not be able to view the biographies of all the candidates and then go back and vote, this pdf file WSSA BALLOT BIOS 2006 will give you complete information about each candidate prior to beginning the ballot process. You can review this same information by clicking on the words "more information" next to each candidates name once you begin the ballot process. 

There are 4 questions for this ballot. You may only submit your ballot once, so please complete it in full at this time. If you decide you do not wish to submit your ballot at this time, you may click on the cancel button at the bottom of this screen. While taking this Ballot, do not click the Back button on your browser, close your internet browser, or use the navigation bar at the left. 

Please contact Jason Gilbert or Joyce Lancaster if you have any questions or need assistance.

The WSSA website can be found at www.wssa.net .

Symposia Flyers
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Kathie Kalmowitz

R&E Committee Chair
Please check the website for prepared invitation flyers that you may print and hand out or e-mail to potential attendees for each of the symposia being held at the annual meeting.
Washington Report
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Lee Van Wychen
Director of Science Policy
Hello fellow weed scientists and practitioners. I want to formally introduce myself as the new Director of Science Policy for the National and Regional Weed Science Societies.  I began work on July 18, 2005.  As the only official employee of the WSSA, in conjunction with financial support from the NEWSS, NCWSS, SWSS, WSWS, and APMS, I am at your service.  

Rob Hedberg left a big pair of shoes for me to fill. I have spent my first month getting up to date on some of the major issues facing the National and Regional Weed Science Societies and meeting some of the “movers and shakers” here in DC that can help us advance the Weed Science Societies’ agenda.  

Technophile

Another chunk of my time has been spent updating the DC office on some technology issues.  I don’t know about you, but I haven’t used a dial-up connection to the internet since 1995 and I certainly didn’t intend to go back.  I believe that all the Societies can benefit from the technology out there and improve our operational efficiency.  We have a lot of tech savvy people in our membership and I hope to draw on their expertise to help move the Weed Science Societies forward.  


The Train Has Left The Station: For those of you who have been to the Washington DC office, you know that our office suite directly overlooks the railroad tracks that depart from Union Station.  Hence, I see a lot of trains arrive and depart every day.  I share this office suite with Karl Glasener from the Agronomy, Crop and Soil Science Societies (ASA-CSSA-SSSA), and Tamara Wagester from the Council on Food, Agricultural and Resource Economics (C-FARE).  We hope to expand the office suite to more “agricultural policy directors” in the future because we certainly benefit from our interactions on any number of issues. At the same time, I hope that if you are visiting Washington DC, for business or pleasure, that you will let me know when you will be in town!  I can easily arrange a visit to your elected officials’ Congressional office and provide you with some briefing materials.  It’s really a piece of cake!

Five Goals This Year: Working with Rich Bonanno, chair of the WSSA Washington Liaison Committee, we have developed a list of five main goals we would like to accomplish in the coming year.

1. Expand the awareness of weed science issues and increase participation in the 7th National Invasive Weeds Awareness Week (NIWAW 7): Nelroy Jackson, chair of the NIWAW 7 planning committee has done an amazing job of planning the next conference.  Nelroy has been an invaluable resource to me thus far. The Weed Science Societies are fortunate to have such a dedicated and committed member to weed science issues. Plan to attend NIWAW 7 on February 26-March 3, 2006 in Washington DC!


2. Work with the USDA-ARS to adopt Weed Science as a Federal job series: Rob Hedberg initiated this movement and I hope we can finish it. I find it ridiculous that when ARS posts a job listing for a weed scientist that they can’t refer to the position need as “Weed Scientist”.   


3. Expand the WSSA’s participation and recognition within the EPA as an “independent and unbiased source of information for weed science related issues”: The EPA has opened the door for us and we need to take advantage of this opportunity. Initially, I will be working with Carol Mallory-Smith, Rich Bonanno and John Jachetta this fall to set this train in motion.


4. Increase Weed Science research funding opportunities: The WSSA is currently a dues- paying member of several coalitions whose main goal is to advance agricultural research funding opportunities. Two main coalitions are the Coalition on Funding Agricultural Research Missions (CoFARM) and the National Coalition for Food and Agriculture Research (NC-FAR). I also hope to get the WSSA more involved in the Council for Agricultural Science and Technology (CAST). I will be meeting with CAST’s new Executive Vice President, John Bonner, on September 23, 2005.


5. Find opportunities to advance the awareness and financial support of weed science in the 2007 Farm Bill: As most of you know, the discussion and listening sessions for the 2007 Farm Bill have already begun. There is much debate about how our international trade negotiations and World Trade Organization (WTO) cases will affect the commodity programs in the next Farm Bill. Regardless of what happens, weed science needs to have a seat at the table and make sure our voice is heard on Capitol Hill.  

USDA Releases $5M to Restore and Protect Wetlands in 20 States: On July 19, 2005, Agriculture Deputy Secretary Chuck Conner announced the availability of $5 million in the Wetlands Reserve Program (WRP) for restoration activities in 20 states.  These funds will restore and protect nearly 40,000 acres of wetlands. "This is another step towards meeting the President's wetlands initiative goal set last year to restore, improve and protect at least 3 million acres of wetlands.  Through cooperative conservation efforts with federal and state agencies, private landowners and nongovernmental organizations, saving wetlands is resulting in cleaner air and water, healthier soil and improved fish and wildlife habitat," said Conner.

WRP, administered by the Natural Resources Conservation Service, is a voluntary conservation program that offers landowners the opportunity to protect, restore and enhance wetlands on their property.  The goal of the program is to achieve the greatest wetland functions and values and create optimum wildlife habitat on every acre enrolled in the program.

States receiving the WRP funds are: California: $250,000; Delaware: $300,000; Idaho: $56,500; Illinois: $40,000; Iowa: $125,000; Louisiana: $800,000; Maryland: $20,000; Michigan: $250,000; Minnesota: $350,000; Mississippi: $100,000; Missouri: $550,000; Nebraska: $150,000; New York: $300,000; North Carolina: $93,000; Ohio: $100,000; Oklahoma: $50,000; South Carolina: $385,000; Tennessee: $75,000; Texas-:$521,125; and Vermont: $10,000. Additional information on WRP is available at here.

Pesticide Drift: On July 25, 2005, the USDA ARS issued a News Release, titled "Unique Software for Preventing Pesticide Drift," which states in part that "The first user-friendly computer software for estimating the droplet drift distances for pesticide spray applications has been released by ARS and Ohio State University agricultural engineers. Heping Zhu and Robert Fox at ARS' Application Technology Research Unit in Wooster, Ohio, and Erdal Ozkan at OSU-Columbus named the new software "DRIFTSIM," for Drift Simulator ... The OSU Communications and Technology Office is distributing the DRIFTSIM software for a nominal fee. The Windows-based software can help farmers and Extension Service educators minimize pesticide drift by helping them choose equipment, settings and techniques. It also helps manufacturers design pesticide formulations and pesticide spraying equipment to minimize drift potential of their products. To calculate the likelihood of pesticide drift, the program allows pesticide spray operators and manufacturers to specify wind speed, droplet size and speed, nozzle height, operating pressure, air temperature and relative humidity ..." Click here to read the complete text of the ARS News Release. 

Biopesticide Research Grant Proposals: Biopesticide Research Grant Proposals are sought by November 18, 2005 by the Interregional Research Project No. 4 (IR-4) - The IR-4 Biopesticide Research Program has issued a "request for grant proposals for funding of efficacy research in 2006. With newer targeted conventional chemicals there is interest in resistance management to maintain the utility of those products. Therefore, IR-4 is especially interested in proposals containing biopesticides as resistance management tools, rotated with conventional products. While resistance management is an important interest, the proposal must still have a majority focus on biopesticides. Selection of treatments and experimental design should be considered to elucidate the contribution of each component to the pest control system ... The total amount of funding available will be around $400,000. Most successful grants have generally ranged from $5,000 to $10,000 with the largest grants generally around $20,000. The primary objective of the IR-4 Biopesticides Research Program is to further the development and registration of biopesticides for use in pest management systems for specialty crops or for minor uses on major crops ... Eligible applicants are all U. S. public and private colleges and universities, USDA agencies, commodity groups, non-government organizations and contract research organizations. Preference is given to proposals from USDA and land grant institutions. Basic producers or registrants of biopesticides will not be funded, however collaboration with registrants is strongly encouraged ..." - Details are posted here. Questions may be directed to Michael Braverman, Ph.D, IR-4 Biopesticide Manager at 732 932 9575, ext 610; e-mail: Braverman@aesop.rutgers.edu 

Farm Bill Forums: The dates, locations and times of the forums will be announced as they are scheduled and be available on the USDA website.
Six key topics will frame the forums, which the public is invited to comment on: 

1. How should farm policy be designed to maximize US competitiveness and our country’s ability to effectively compete in global markets? 

2. How should farm policy address any unintended consequences and ensure that such consequences do not discourage new farmers and the next generation of farmers from entering production agriculture? 

3. How should farm policy be designed to effectively and fairly distribute assistance to producers?

4. How can farm policy best achieve conservation and environmental goals?

5. How can federal rural and farm programs provide effective assistance in rural areas?

6. How should agricultural product development, marketing, and research-related issues be addressed in the next farm bill?

Respondents can submit their comments electronically on the USDA home page (http://www.usda.gov) by selecting “Farm Bill Forums.”  Comments can also be emailed to FarmBill@usda.gov, or be sent by mail to: Secretary of Agriculture Mike Johanns, Farm Bill, 1400 Independence Avenue SW, Washington, DC 20250-3355.  USDA will review the public comments received by December 30, 2005, including any analyses, reports, studies and other material submitted with the comments that address the six questions.

At Your Service: I am very grateful for the opportunity to serve as Director of Science Policy for the National and Regional Weed Science Societies!  I believe that the best days for the Weed Science Societies lie ahead of us.  I look forward to the opportunity to get to work with more of our members and hope you feel comfortable enough to contact me with concerns that you have.  I’m not going to be able to address every single issue, but I will certainly do my best to help you out.  Along those lines, I hope that I can bring in a weed science grad or undergrad student to DC on a short internship to help me out.  If you have any interest in DC policy and politics, I could use your help in the near future!  

I didn’t really provide you with any of my background, but I want to give you a brief summary of who I am:

· Grew up on a dairy farm near Green Bay, WI.  Didn’t like milking cows, so I did my undergrad work in Agronomy and Horticulture at the University of Wisconsin.

· Completed my Masters Degree in sweet corn weed management under the late Dr. Gordon Harvey.

· Have been a member of the WSSA since 1996 and have attended six Annual Meetings and five regional weed science meetings.

· Dr. Bruce Maxwell and Dr. A.J. Bussan co-advised me on the “Field-Scale Spatial Distribution, Water Use, and Habitat of Wild Oat in the Semiarid Northern Great Plains” at Montana State University. 

·  Dr. Clarence Swanton’s gray hair is due to me (I was an unfortunate pedestrian in a hit and run accident while at the 2000 WSSA Annual Meeting in Toronto, Ontario, Canada).

· Was selected as a Congressional Science Fellow through the Agronomy, Crop, and Soil Science Societies Congressional Fellowship Program in 2002-03.

· During the past two years, I worked for Rep. Gil Gutknecht (R-MN) and Rep. Nick Smith (R-MI-retired), both members of the House Agriculture and House Science Committees.

· I am socially moderate and fiscally conservative in my political views. If you “take the quiz” at http://www.politicalcompass.org/, you can compare yourself to my numbers.  I’m a 1.5 on the social axis and a 6.2 on the economic axis.

· My lifetime alumni memberships include Alpha Gamma Rho and the National FFA Organization.

· The Green Bay Packers are invincible.  (
· “You ain’t much if you ain’t Dutch”, a local saying back home.

· In my free time, I play a lot of recreational sports, spend time with my girlfriend, and serve as a “volunteer” tour guide in Washington DC.

Crop Protection, Agricultural Research, and Sustainable Development: EPA Support for " ... efforts by the agricultural community to transition away from high risk pesticides to the use of less and reduced risk pesticides, alternative methods of pest control and sustainable practices in food production ..." in the EPA Region Three states of Delaware, Maryland, Pennsylvania, Virginia, West Virginia and the District of Columbia. EPA Seeks Grant Funding Proposals by November 30, 2005 in its "Strategic Agricultural Initiative Grant Program" for FY 2006, which began on October 1, 2005 - EPA Region Three has $220,000 in funding for the program and expects to make several grants, with an Award Ceiling of $75,000, to eligible applicants which include State Governments, public and private institutions of higher education, tribal governments and certain nonprofit organizations. Details are posted at www.fedgrants.gov. Questions may be directed to John Butler in the EPA Region Three Waste and Chemicals Management Division in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania at 215 814 2127; fax: 215 814 3113; e-mail: Butler.John@EPA.gov
Attached is the announcement for the 7th Annual National Invasive Weeds Awareness Week (NIWAW 7). The Invasive Weeds Awareness Coalition has been working hard to put together a jam-packed week of events designed to focus attention on the Federal government’s and Congress’s role in dealing invasive weed problems. More info will be posted on the NIWAW website as December approaches. We hope to see you in Washington, DC!

[image: image8.emf]NIWAW 7  Announcement_FINAL.pdf


I would like to thank the WSSA Board of Directors for this opportunity.  I look forward to working with you. 

2006 Poster Contest
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Paul Stachowski

Poster Judging, Chair

Contest rule changes for the Poster competition in 2005 brought about our desired results to realign the balance between student paper and poster entries at the annual meeting. We ask that contestants continue to observe these rules (attached below).
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Job Announcement
On behalf of the National Association of Wheat Growers, Biocognito is asking for our assistance in identifying an individual to help them create a web-based weed resistance education program for wheat growers and other interested agricultural stakeholders. This person will act as an author and coordinator for the technical content of this program.

The project will require the development of a general curriculum for best practices to avoid weed resistance in wheat. Additionally this person will act to coordinate content generated by other authors that is specific to various geographies. This will require a person who is both organized and able to work simultaneously with multiple people.  

The ideal candidate will be a student who is close to finishing a Ph.D. in weed science. A detailed understanding of herbicide usage practices in wheat is essential. Communication skills and a deep interest in education are also required, as well as an ability to reduce complex concepts into language that is accessible to a diverse audience.  

The assignment is expected to take 2-3 months of part time effort. The specific length and scope of the project is currently being determined, and will be clearly defined in the near future. The author will be reimbursed for his/her efforts.  

This project will allow the author to interact with leading weed scientists in industry and academia. We believe that this will be a valuable opportunity for the author, and will result in an important tool for the wheat industry. An example of a similar web-based weed resistance education program sponsored by the National Corn Growers Association can be found here. 

Any recommendations of an individual who has these characteristics would be greatly appreciated.  Please forward any recommendations to ndanielson@biocognito.com or call 314-795-2499.  
Nathan Danielson

BioCognito - Enlightened Solutions for Life Sciences

1076 Chelsea Way

Collegeville, PA  19426

www.biocognito.com
Glyphosate Stewardship Resolution
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Mark VanGessel

Chair, HRPC
The NEWSS Herbicide Resistant Plants Committee would like to thank everyone who responded to the draft version posted on the website. This input was very beneficial in producing this statement. The committee met recently by phone conference to discuss the comments and these comments were incorporated into the final version.  This statement has changed dramatically from what was presented at the 2005 Business Meeting.It was expanded to include all herbicides, not only glyphosate. In addition, this statement focuses on education, to alert all involved with herbicides that resistance is a real issue and resistance management is critical. The statement and accompanying resolution will be voted on at the 2006 NEWSS Annual meeting. I would like to personally thank all the committee members for their commitment and hard work in developing and revising the NEWSS Herbicide Resistance Stewardship Statement.  

Northeastern Weed Science Society Supports Herbicide Resistance Stewardship

Weeds reduce yield, quality, and profitability of agricultural production systems. Herbicides are the predominant form of weed control implemented by farmers and land managers because they are highly effective, economical, and have many benefits to crop production systems. Agriculture in the northeastern region of the United States would be severely limited if cost-effective weed control strategies were not available.  

The loss of herbicide effectiveness due to selection of herbicide-resistant weed populations has a negative impact on farmers. Herbicide resistance is the inability of a herbicide to effectively control a weed species that was previously controlled by the same herbicide.  Herbicide resistance is detected when a biotype within a weed species possessing a resistant trait increases in abundance while susceptible biotypes are controlled by use of the herbicide. The resistant trait is inheritable and therefore is passed from one generation to the next.  Once a herbicide-resistant population has been selected for, the likelihood of the weed population reverting back to a population dominated by the susceptible biotype is low.

Herbicides with new modes of action are not being developed and brought to the marketplace as frequently as they had been in the past. As a result, herbicides with a new mode of action will not likely serve as a solution for herbicide-resistant weed populations. Therefore, it is increasingly important that the herbicide options presently available be maintained through sound product stewardship. Stewardship implies that whoever produces, sells, or uses a herbicide exercises all precautions for minimizing any undesirable effects of the herbicide, including selection of resistant biotypes. 
Crop rotation alone does not ensure that different herbicide modes of action are being used from year-to-year since herbicides with certain modes of action can be used in a wide variety of crops. It is important for users to know what herbicides have been used in the past to avoid heavy (exclusive) use of the same mode of action on the treated crop land. The Northeastern Weed Science Society recognizes the US Environmental Protection Agency’s (EPA) voluntary program providing information to users of a pesticide’s mode of action.  (The document Pesticide Registration Notice 2001-5 notes “This document provides acceptable schemes of classification of pesticides according to their mode/target site of action, a standard format for showing group identification symbols on the end-use product labels, and examples of resistance management labeling in the use directions”)

Product stewardship is critically important with herbicide-resistant crops. Herbicide-resistant crops allow for the use of herbicide(s) that previously would have severely injured or killed the crop without the herbicide-resistant trait.  In some situations, this allows a herbicide or herbicides with the same mode of action to be used multiple times during a cropping season or on multiple crops in a rotation, putting high selection pressure on weed populations. This increases the importance of herbicide stewardship for these cropping practices and the importance of non-chemical weed control, crop and herbicide rotation, and use of herbicide combinations or sequential herbicides with different modes of action. The use of herbicide-resistant crops does not increase the risk of herbicide-resistant weeds; it is the repeated use of the same mode of action herbicide(s) without inclusion of other weed control tools that select for resistant weed populations.

Many factors need to be considered when developing herbicide-resistance management strategies. More detailed information can be obtained from your land grant university and its Cooperative Extension specialists.  An additional source of information is the Herbicide Resistance Action Committee. The Herbicide Resistance Action Committee (HRAC) is an industry initiative to facilitate the effective management of herbicide resistance.

Herbicide stewardship and herbicide resistance management are critical in minimizing the risk of selecting herbicide-resistant weed biotypes with their increased management and/or production costs. The Northeastern Weed Science Society supports efforts to increase implementation of herbicide resistance stewardship.  

Prepared by the NEWSS Herbicide Resistance Plant Committee. This document is not an endorsement by the NEWSS of additional government regulations.

Candidate for NEWSS Vice-President
Jerry J. Baron
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Jerry J. Baron is currently the Associate Director of the IR-4 Program, the national agriculture program for the clearance of safe and effective pest management solutions for specialty crops. He has worked in numerous aspects of the US Department of Agriculture funded IR-4 Project. Starting as a Coordinator in 1986, with responsibilities to facilitate the IR-4‘s weed science research and regulatory activities, Dr. Baron was promoted and has administered IR-4‘s entire research program since 1991. His current responsibilities include the management of the development of priorities for food crops, ornamental crops and biopesticide research program to achieve timely registrations of pest management tools.  He is also responsible to direct IR-4's information technology and outreach activities, to administer the fiscal affairs of the National Project, to supervise IR-4 Headquarters support staff, and to plan and implement conferences, workshops and meetings that support the IR-4 mission.  He is also a member of the Rutgers Cooperative Extension faculty of Cook College.  Dr. Baron has been a member of the Rutgers University faculty since January 1986, achieving the rank of Associate Professor and Professor in 1991 and 1998, respectively.  From November 2000 to July 2002, Dr. Baron served as Associate Executive Dean of Cook College, Rutgers University.  

Jerry has authored over 150 pesticide tolerance petitions which have been accepted by US Environmental Protection Agency during his career with IR-4.  Dr. Baron has recently co-authored chapters which have been published in Encyclopedia of Agrochemicals and in Pesticides in Agriculture and the Environment.  He is also co-author with 1998 book, Food and Feed Crops of the United States, Second Edition.  He makes about 10 national and international presentations and speeches yearly.  In 2004, Dr. Baron was an invited speaker to the Centennial Celebration Conference of Association of Applied Biologists at Oxford University.
Jerry was born October 25, 1958 in Cleveland, Ohio.  His academic background includes a B.S. degree in Agriculture in 1981 and an M.S. degree in Horticulture and Plant Physiology in 1982 from The Ohio State University.  During this undergraduate program, he was one of the first graduates of the pilot Pest Protection Program, with a specialty in Plant Pathology. He obtained his Ph.D. in 1985 at North Carolina State University in Horticultural Weed Science, studying under Dr. Thomas J. Monaco. Dr. Baron is also a graduate of the New Jersey Agriculture Leadership Development Program in 2003.  

Jerry has been an active member of weed science societies, serving on numerous committees and other leadership positions. He served on the WSSA Herbicides for Minor Use Committee and the Legislative and Regulatory Committee.  Jerry served on the NEWSS Executive Committee as Legislative Committee Chair from 1996-2003.  He also received the Outstanding Researcher Award by NEWSS in 2002.  

Jerry is the father of three children and is actively involved in community service as co-director of the Aimee Fund and Run with Aimee Five Kilometer foot race, a sports coach and leader in Cub Scouts. Jerry is an avid runner, completing 22 marathons and numerous shorter races. He enjoys camping and other sports.  

NEWSS 2005 Executive Committee
President:  Timothy E. Dutt
8482 Redhaven Street, Fogelsville, PA 18051

Phone: 610-285-2006 / Fax: 610-285-2007

E-mail: tedutt@ptd.net

President-Elect:  William S. Curran

The Pennsylvania State University

Department of Agronomy

409 ASI Bldg., University Park, PA 16802
E-mail: wcurran@psu.edu
Vice-President:  Renee J. Keese
Syngenta Professional Products, Inc. 
985 Arrowhead Drive 
Carmel , IN 46033 
Phone: 317-846-8812 / Fax: 317-846-8832 
E-mail: renee.keese@syngenta.com
Past President:  Robin R. Bellinder

Cornell University, Department of Horticulture

164 Plant Science Bldg., Ithaca, NY 14853

Phone: 607-255-7890 / Fax: 607-255-0599

E-mail: rrb3@cornell.edu
Secretary/Treasurer:  Brian S. Manley

Syngenta Crop Protection, Inc.

67 Pinewood Road, Hudson, NY 12534

Phone: 518-851-2122 / Fax: 518-851-9790

Email: brian.manley@syngenta.com
Editor:  Hilary A. Sandler

University of Massachusetts

Cranberry Research Station

P.O. Box 56, East Wareham, MA 02538

Phone: 508-295-2212 / Fax: 508-295-6387

E-mail: hsandler@umext.umass.edu
Legislative Committee Chair:  Daniel L. Kunkel
IR-4 HQ,  Rutgers University

681 US Hwy #1 South, North Brunswick, NJ 08902-3390

Phone: 732-932-9575x616 / Fax: 732-932-8481

Email: Kunkel@aesop.rutgers.edu
Public Relations Representative:  Brent A. Lackey
Syngenta Crop Protection. Inc.

140 Prescott Ridge, Madison, MS 39110

Phone: 601-427-2774 / Fax: 601-427-2455

E-mail: brent.lackey@farmassist.com
CAST Representative:  Robert D. Sweet
Cornell University, Department of Horticulture

167 Plant Sciences Bldg., Ithaca, NY 14853

Phone: 607-255-5428 / Fax: 607-255-0599

E-mail: sdt1@cornell.edu
WSSA Representative:  Jeffrey F. Derr
Virginia Tech, Hampton Roads Research Center

1444 Diamond Springs Rd., Virginia Beach, VA 23455

Phone: 757-363-3912 / Fax: 757-363-3950

E-mail: jderr@vt.edu
Research & Education Coord.: Kathie M. Kalmowitz
BASF Corporation 
26 Davis Drive 
P.O. Box 13528 
Research Triangle Park , NC 27709-3528 
Phone: 919-270-4592 
E-mail: kalmowk@basf.com
Sustaining Membership Chair:  David Spak
Bayer Environmental Science

113 Willow Ridge

New Holland, PA 17557

Phone: 717-355-2822
Email: david.spak@bayercropscience.com
Graduate Student Representative:  Jacob Barney

Cornell University, Department of Horticulture.

134A Plant Science Bldg., Ithaca, NY 14853

Phone: 607-539-7534/ Fax: 607-255-0599
E-mail: jnb22@cornell.edu
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Further Description of Employment Desired:
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E-mail to Susan Rick: Susan.K.Rick@USA.dupont.com
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WHAT:  Seventh Annual National Invasive Weeds Awareness Week 
WHEN: February 26 to March 3, 2006 
WHERE: Washington, D.C. 
WHO:  Organizations and Individuals who Support Invasive Weed Management and  


Ecosystem Restoration 
 
The Seventh Annual National Invasive Weeds Awareness Week (NIWAW 7) will be held 
in Washington, DC the week of February 26th to March 3, 2006 to bring people and 
groups from across the country together to focus national attention on the severe 
problems created by invasive weeds. Individuals and organizations interested in this 
issue are invited to participate in this event and help build on the success of NIWAW 
activities in previous years. NIWAW 7 events are designed to focus on the important 
roles the Federal government must play to help the U.S. deal with invasive weed 
problems. We have also designed the schedule to provide ample time for attendees to 
meet with their Congressional delegations, individual federal agencies and each other. 
 
NIWAW 7 Highlights 


 Standing exhibits at the United States Botanic Garden Conservatory 
 Sunday Kid’s Fun Day Activities at the United States Botanic Garden Conservatory 
 Sunday evening Orientation Session for First Time Attendees 
 Monday morning breakfast and kickoff session on current national invasive weed issues. 
 Tuesday morning briefings with the US Department of Agriculture leadership and Agencies 
 Wednesday morning briefings with US Department of the Interior leadership and Agencies 
 Wednesday afternoon NGO Partnership Building Roundtable 
 Wednesday evening reception at the United States Botanic Garden Conservatory for participants and 


our Washington allies to socialize in a pleasant and relaxed setting 
 Special meeting of FICMNEW (Federal Interagency Committee for the Management of Noxious and 


Exotic Weeds) on Thursday morning 
 Briefing by the National Invasive Species Council on Thursday afternoon 
 Special meetings with Federal Agency Personnel on Tuesday and Wednesday afternoons 


 
 
NIWAW 7 is organized by the IIInnnvvvaaasssiiivvveee   WWWeeeeeedddsss   AAAwwwaaarrreeennneeessssss   CCCoooaaalll iiitttiiiooonnn, a Washington D.C-based 
coalition dedicated to increasing awareness of invasive weed problems and the associated 
research and management needs.  Although some events during the week are open to the 
public, access to the full array of activities will require payment of a modest registration fee. 
 


For More Details Please Visit The NIWAW 7 Website 
http://www.nawma.org/niwaw/niwaw_index.htm   


 
 


Four Points by Sheraton Hotel, 1201 K Street NW, Washington DC is the Headquarters 
Hotel.   For additional information on NIWAW 7 contact: Dr. Nelroy Jackson (951-279-
7787 or nelroyjackson@sbcglobal.net). 
NIWAW 7 Registration Deadline: February 1, 2006 
Hotel Reservations Deadline: January 26, 2006 
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NOTHEASTERN WEED SCIENCE SOCIETY


Criteria for Graduate Student Research Poster Presentation


We urge you to obtain the services of the visual aids, media services, etc. at your institution.  Neat, legible, hand-drawn tables and figures will be acceptable, but with currently available software, computer-drawn graphs are relatively simple and preferred. A review by your colleagues before finalizing your poster content and layout is suggested.


Poster board size:
60 inches by 40 inches, white. The Society will provide poster boards and easels at the meeting. The society will also provide a limited number of felt covers for the poster boards for those who would like to attach their poster with Velcro. The Society does NOT provide thumb tacks or Velcro for attaching the poster.


Layout:
A complete poster should contain the following:


Title and Author(s)


Introduction

Methods

Results


Discussion


with objectives







and Conclusions


Letter size:
Main poster title 1 to 1.5 inches high; sub-headings ½ to  ¾ inches high. Letter size for authors’ names, statement of research problem, summary of results, and captions, etc., should be easily readable form a minimum distance of four feet.


Photo, table,


figure size:

8 by 10 inches is the recommended minimum. Photos should have a 




matte finish not glossy.


Use of color:

This is optional. Be judicious with color combinations and selections.


Dark colors on a dark background are often not easy to see – such as dark red on a blue back ground. Bright colors, such as yellow , orange and bright green, will call attention to items. Many presentation software have good default color combinations to assist you in the use of color. Avoid a glossy finish to whole poster if possible.


Suggestions 
Keep your statements short and concise. Keep charts, tables, and graphs simple and easy to interpret. Author should be present to field questions from judges. Review judges score sheet to see how poster will be judged.
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